You asked:
1. Please could you confirm if you are looking to either reduce the number of buildings the Council have or if the Council is looking to move to a new building in the next 12-24 months? 
Answer: Yes and possibly
2. If "Yes" please advise:

a) When do you plan to complete the move / resize of the building? 

Depends which ones, we have many buildings of which we are planning on moving out of a number in the next 12-24 months

b) Will you need to remove a large amount of paper files as part of the project? 
Most of our large paper file stores have already been moved, although it is likely that there will be some paper filing that will be required to be moved.
c) Who is responsible for the project? 

There is no one specific project.  Projects are usually assigned to a Building Surveyor within the estates and Building Services division of the City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall, 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

